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Fire Service Partners, 

A study conducted by the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health found 

that firefighters have a 9% greater risk of being diagnosed with cancer and a 14% 

greater risk of dying from cancer than the general public (https://blogs.cdc.gov/niosh­

science-blog/2017 /05/10/ff-cancer-facts/). 

The Volunteer Firefighter Enhanced Cancer Disability Benefit Law (NYS General 

Municipal Law 205-cc) provides benefits for eligible firefighters diagnosed with cancer 

and includes reporting requirements for fire departments. 

Information about the law, eligibility requirements, the benefits provided, and the 

reporting requirements is available here: https://www.dhses.ny.gov/volunteer-firefighter­

enhanced-cancer-disability-benefit-program . The link also provides access to cancer 

awareness and prevention information for the fire service to raise awareness and 

reduce the cancer risks firefighters are exposed to. 

To assure all eligible firefighters are aware of the Law and the benefits provided, I 

encourage all fire departments to review this information with their members. 

I encourage fire departments undertake concerted efforts to implement cancer 

awareness and risk reduction programs. The Office of Fire Prevention and Control is 

available to assist with and support these efforts. 

There have been changes to the Law to help fire departments provide coverage to 

firefighters who entered service prior to January 2020. These changes allow firefighters 

to meet eligibility requirements by allowing alternative documentation of eligibility 

requirements including five years of interior firefighter status and that the required 

physical examination has occurred. 

For firefighters who entered service after January 2020, the original eligibility 

requirements apply: 

1. the volunteer firefighter was an active volunteer firefighter as of January 1,

2019;
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